Monday May 20, 2024

Executive Board Meeting Minutes

In Attendance via Zoom at 7pm
Lisa Hospers
Mehdi Beiknejad
Lori Lacassagne
Claudia Pace
Order of Business: Tammy Canada has resigned from the Board; official end date is 5/31/24. Her position as Treasurer has been filled by Claudia Pace. Tammy has agreed to continue to check the mail for us as she is a permanent resident in Bear Creek. 
The items discussed were inclusive of items listed on the upcoming meeting agenda.
-Cedar Management – how to approach lack of communication and fees associated with termination. Keep or dismiss. Flaws we’re aware of. Introduction of new options.
-Gravel Roads 2025 – discussed work being performed now. What we feel like is a reasonable option for 2025.
-Split Log Fencing – discussed disrepair of fencing. Options include reducing the amount of fencing. Pricing of wood and other options we could introduce. Resident submitted material.
-Speed Limit – options. The board is split on if changing anything is a good idea. Cannot enforce speed limit unless it is made more reasonable. Lori researched prior and said the recommendation was 17mph. Discussed what the Sheriff’s office told Lisa. 
-Introducing Hardie Plank. Two people have requested to build with it. Making sure everyone understands that log siding is not required within the covenants. Discuss why people want to use it. Gauge opinions, possible vote.
-Pool Expenses – discussed the mess it is. Lori will explain the details. Claudia suggested we nutshell. Doing our best to get it open asap.
-Docks/Gazebos- will need to assess repairs needed and damage done by beavers. Work on getting bids.
-Board Member Resolution – informing members that it was suggested by legal counsel to have parameters so that there is a standard to follow for BOD reimbursements and hiring of contractors.
-Board Meetings – Advised by legal counsel to have one meeting a year and open a time in two Executive meetings per year to members. Explain the rules of placing things on a meeting agenda.
(b)Tammy- resigned. Will look to bring someone on at October meeting. Temporary person can be assigned. We spoke of a few people that may be interested.
-Having an open discussion about thoughts and ideas for 2025 budget with members.
-Discussed how to handle resident questions submitted to BOD.

Look forward to seeing each other and sign off at 8:50pm.
